
 

 

Council Update 7-17-2017 

Community Affairs Department – Patty Storts, Director 

Camp Sunshine came to an end on July 14.  There were 40 children who signed up for this year’s camp.  

This year we added Extended Day for families whose parents both work and found it hard to pick their 

children up at 3:00 pm.  Extended Care was until 5:30 pm.  An average of 10 families took advantage of 

Extended Day on a daily basis.   

I will be sending out a survey to each participant’s parents to find what they liked about the program and 

what they didn’t like.  No incidents or accidents were reported this year which is a good thing when you 

have 40 children in one area for a long period of time.    I have received calls from parents already this 

year asking if we could extend the camp a few more weeks.  I will be looking into the pros and cons of this 

and make a decision before planning starts in 2018.  

We have been receiving lots of calls wanted applications for Apple Butter Day.  I will be working on 

preparing applications for this event in the next couple of weeks.   

Don’t for get to stop and shop at the Farmers Market every Tuesday from 5:00 – 8:00 pm.   Vendors are 

beginning to harvest some of our favorite vegetables from their gardens to sell.   

I will not be at the July 17 COTW.  If you have any questions feel free to contact me at any time.   

 

Mark Your Calendar: 

KidsFest – August 12 from 9:00 am – noon 

Sewing, Crafting and Quilting Day – August 19 from 9:00 am – 3:00 pm 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 




	CA Council Report
	July numbers

